
Our January meeting was really entertaining as we 
viewed stunning quilts and listened to the women from the 
group Ab-strakt-ed tell us how their quilting journey has 
led them to explore the world of art quilting and connect 
with each other--creativity and friendship combined--a win
-win!  I am looking forward to our very own Rene 
Jenningsô presentation, ñThe Evolution of a Quilter,ò at our 
February 26th guild meeting, and Iôll bet her beginning 
machine quilting class will encourage many reluctant ma-
chine quilters (like me) to dust off their free motion feet 
and just go for it! 

I want to thank everyone who volunteered to work at the 
Seven Sisters Quilt Show on April 27 and 28.  If you didnôt 
get a chance to sign up, there are still openings to be 
filled, so come to the February meeting, or you can con-
tact me, and Iôll direct you to the volunteer job of your 
dreams!  If you werenôt at the January meeting, the mem-
bership voted unanimously for CCQ to participate in 

Seven Sisters June 28 and 29, 2014. 

Thank you for rejoining CCQ this year and for having your 
picture taken for the 2013 directory.  The board hopes the 
pictures will help us get to know each other by putting 
names and faces together.  To be included in the direc-
tory, applications with your $20 membership fee need to 
be turned in at the next meeting, and you can still get your 
picture taken...smile!   

I am especially proud to see the Philanthropy article in this 
newsletter and know that our guild donated 474 quilts to 
warm up our community members in 2012....thank you all 
very much for your contributions to this effort....may Febru-
ary be a month of hearts and flowers and hugs and love 
for all of you...you sew deserve it! 

Sew happy! 
Wendy Robinson 
CCQ 2013 President 

PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 

Volume 20/13, Issue 2  

Central  Coast  Quilters 

¶ Next Meeting~    When :  Tuesday, February 26, 2013  
   Where :  Arroyo Grande Womenõs Center

       211 Vernon Avenue        Arroyo Grande, CA  
   Time :   6:30 PM  social, 7:00 PM  program  
¶ February Refreshments : (Please bring if your last name begins with)   SñZ 

¶ Membership:  Bring your renewal form and your check book. Donõt forget to have your PHOTO taken at the meeting!
 

¶ Name Tag :  wear your name tag and get another free door prize ticket!  

¶ Show and Tell :  a quilt or project you would like to share  
¶ BOM:  Bring your Block of the Month block (s) finished or unfin-ished and get a free door prize ticket  
¶ Philanthropy :  Bring a non -perishable food item to the meeting for the Five Cities Christian Womenõs Food Bank and receive an extra 

door prize ticket.  

¶ Bring back your Library books, and DVDõs  
 

February  

Reminders ñBring to 

the February Meetingé. 



From the Board:  

Programs:  

I had a great time in our January meeting.  Hope you enjoyed it as much as I did.  All four ladies of Ab-strakt-ed were 
very inspirational for me and I hope they were for you also.   

 

February is going to be very fun as well.  Our own Rene Jennings will give a lecture called Progression of a Quilter with a 
trunk show.  If you have ever seen any of Reneôs quilts you know this will be a program not to be missed.  Then on 
Wednesday the 27

th
 Rene will conduct a class for beginning quilters at the Old Town Quilt Shop classroom that I am 

really looking forward to. 

 

March promises to be entertaining also.  We will have Cindy Seitz-Krug from Bakersfield come and give us 20 Tips and 
Tricks for Better Machine Quilting.  She will be doing a quilting class on Wednesday the 27

th
 of March.  By the time we 

get through February and March we will have a lot of quilting practice under our belts and should feel more confident. 

 

There are a couple of spots open in each of these classes.  Give me a call if you would like to join us.   

 

It was suggested to me you might want to know the classes we are having this year so you can do some planning.  Here 
they are: 

Our own Sandy Sheridan in April, Joy-Lily in May, Debbie Maddy in June, Karen Brow in August, Leora Raikin in Sep-
tember, and Bobbi Finley in October.  You can check them out on line. Lots to look forward to for the year! 

 

Call or email me if you have any questions.  As always I am open to any suggestions you might have.   

Linda Edell 202-8599  Programs@centralcoastquilters.org  

Notes from our YO -YO Queen:  

 

Dorothy Seelos asks that you bring your used greeting cards (Christmas, birthday, etc.) to the February 26th guild meet-
ing.  She needs the picture portion, but she is willing to cut them up if you wish to donate the whole cards.  They will be 
given to various charities for their use as arts and crafts projects..sounds better than just recycling them! 

 

 

Dorothy also wondered if it would be feasible to donate quilts for the  
people who lost everything in Hurricane Sandy last October.  Our Angels 
do not have a supply of the bed-sized quilts that are most needed, and 
our Philanthropy budget does not provide money for shipping.  However, 
if you would like to donate a large quilt, simply Google ñquilts for  
Hurricane Sandy,ò and you will see a link for eQuilter, the organization 
that is handling the effort to donate 5,000 quilts, which need to be shipped 
ASAP to the Timeless Treasures Warehouse in Roselle, New Jersey, for 
distribution to those in need.  

mailto:Programs@centralcoastquilters.org


Membership:  

Renewal time is here for your CCQ 
membership! Please fill out the 2013 
form and mail it to the guild with your 
$20 dues ASAP so you can be sure to 
be in the directory.  We will also be 
taking the forms and payment at the 
F e b r u a r y  G u i l d  m e e t i n g . 
 
NEW: We are going to have a directory 
this year with everyoneôs picture in it to 
go with their name. We encourage all 
members to participate. When you sign 
in at the guild meeting be sure to step 
over to the camera to have a quick 
snap shot taken. If you do not want us 
to take your picture, you can submit a 
digital photo you like of yourself to us 
by email.  

Don't delay!  DEADLINE to renew and 
be listed in the directory is February 
27th. We hope everyone renews their 
membership and is in the next direc-
tory.  Wouldn't that be great? 
 
 

If you have any questions, please call or 
email us. 

Elin MCall & Adele Beher 

Membership Co-Chair 

membership@centralcoastquilters.org  

 

Block of the Month:  

I am looking forward to seeing how 
many quilt blocks are turned in from 
last month and how they look.  The 
block of the month to be presented at 
our next meeting should be a fun fabric 
paying homage to St. Patrickôs Day 
with touches of green.  The name of 
the block is ñWhirlwind.ò  As a reminder 
I will give an extra ticket to anyone who 
brings in a quilt top made of the BOM 
for show and tell.   

Peggy Gonzales 

Block of the Month Chair 

bom@centralcoastquilters.org 

 

Remember: you can always download a 

copy of our 2011, 2012 and 2013 BOM 

series from our guild website: 

www.centralcoastquilters.org  

 

Philanthropy:  

Drum roll please ~~ a total 
of 474 quilts were given to 
the community in 2012 ~~ 
 
Arroyo Grande Library  7 

Autism Center ï SLO  1 
Calvary Chapel ï  
Nepal Trust Quilts   11 
Central Coast Kidney Disease  
Center       39 
Central Coast Womenôs League 4* 

Dept. of Social Services  62 
Five Cities Christian Women   76  

Hats for Hope  2* 
Homeless Shelter Overflow   22  
Marion Medical Center 83 

Quality of Life Plus  4* 
SLO County Sheriff  20 
Sierra Vista Hospital  28  
Dept. of Veterans Affairs 69 
Shrinersô Hospital         20 
St. Patrick's  Church 1 * 

Womanôs Shelter -Musical Revue 4* 

Womanôs Shelter  20 
Calif. Women for Ag  
Scholarship           1* 
 
*  denotes fund raisers 

We participated in the Western Mon-
arch Day Celebration where the chil-
dren colored Butterfly Quilt blocks for 
quilts that went to the children at 
Shriners Hospital in Los Angeles.  

We helped 30 First Graders at St. 
Patrickôs School by putting borders 
and quilting their fundraising art quilt. 
We supported Operation Surf with a 
number of quilts.  

In addition to these quilts, the Central 
Coast Quilters donated 6 large bags 
of toys for "Toys for Tots", and 8 
shopping carts of food to Five Cities 
Christian Womenôs Food Bank.   
 
Thank you, thank you, for all your 
support.  Job well done!!! 

Questions?      Call Shirley 489-8935,  

Collette 773-5623, Janie 473-0494, or 

Alice 474-4781 

Website Updates:  

Check out our CCQ website:  

www.centralcoastquilters.org   

The calendar is constantly changing. 

Make sure to check the calendar for 

upcoming events. You can down load 

copies of our newsletters and Block of 

the Month patterns from the website. 

We also want to continue to update the 

Photo Gallery.  If you have a quilt that 

you have made that you want to share, 

please submit a picture. Please send 

us pictures [in .jpg or .gif  format]  to 

use in our photo gallery.  

Email suggestions or photos to:   

webmaster@centralcoastquilters.org  

Newsletter :  

Articles are due  by the 1st of the 

month. Newsletters will be e-mailed 

ñaboutò the second Wednesday of 

each month. Please remember to up-

date us if your email address is 

changed.   Those being mailed will go 

to the printer that day and will be sent 

to the post office as soon as they re-

turn from the printer. If you have an 

email address and are not receiving 

the newsletter via email or our Email 

Blasts let me know. If you are not re-

ceiving these, also check your spam 

file. You may have to reset your spam 

properties or preferences. Remember:  

You will need Adobe Acrobat Reader 

to view the PDF file. It is a Free 

Download. 
 

ðKaren Thomas 

CCQ Newsletter Editor      

newsletter@centralcoastquilters.org 

 

Library:  

Stop on by to see us at the guild 

meeting. We just received three new 

books.  

Patti and Mary,  Librarians 

Hospitality:  

Please bring a healthy snack or des-
sert to share at the January guild 
meeting if your last name begins with 

SðZ 

Committee Reports:  



Announcements, Notes and Invitations :  

Seven Sisters Quilt Challenge  
 

Let your creativity take over and sew a quilt for the 2013 Seven Sisters Challenge! The theme this year is "Postage 
Stamp" of the Central Coast.  Whether you are a traditional or contemporary quilter, let the colors and flavors of the 
Central Coast inspire you to create your own masterpiece for the challenge.  Quilts should be approximately 18ò X 22ò. I 
will have applications and can take artist statements and $3 entry fees at the February meeting.  Just stop by the mem-
bership table and see me! 

 

Thanks, Elin McCall, Seven Sisters Challenge Representative 

 

IN MEMORIUM 

of LaDonna Christensen 

Quilt Exhibit and Fabric Sale 

March 10, 2013     10:00 AM ð 3:00 PM 

Old Town Quilt Shop 

165 West Clark Ave. 

Orcutt, CA 93455 

All Proceeds to be donated to Central Coast charities.  

Any questions?  Call Sandy Turner  (805) 934-1862  or 720-0775 

Quilt and Cruise 10 Days to Alaska  

Roundtrip San Francisco August 18 - August 28, 2013  

Cruise pricing starts at $1299 

Prices are per person based on double occupancy 

Single, Suite and 3rd/4th person rates available upon request 

REDUCED CRUISE DEPOSIT $100.00 PER PERSON 

JANUARY 28 ï FEBRUARY 2ND, 2013 

FEBRUARY 24th ï MARCH 2nd 

Quilting Instructors     Quilting Class Fee: $350.00  

¶ Sylvia Pippen Sashiko and Applique  4 Class Days & Open Sewing Evening & Port Days 

¶ Nancy Mahoney Paper Piecing   Choice of 1 or 2 Teachers 

¶ Sue Rasmussen Pictorial/Landscape  Janome Sewing Machines Provided 

¶ Julie Curry Stash Blast    Mini Workshop on Glacier Viewing Day & More 

CRUISE AND QUILT ñMeet and Greetò 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 2013 IN FOSTER CITY, CALIFORNIA 

For more information contact  

Terry Caselton ïTravel/Event Specialist 

terry@pamstravel.net 650-773-5756 



 

Membership Information :  

CCQ Membership/Renewal Form 2013  
 

Renewing members:    Enter your name and any information that has changed in the 

past year.   

New Members :   Enter all information  

 

Name: 

(Required)___________________________________________________________________________ 

Address:_______________________________________________   City & Zip__________________ 

Home Phone #_________________________ Work or mobile #____________________________ 

Email Address:_______________________________________________________ 

Your birthday (excluding year) mm/dd:  _______________________  

Year you joined the CCQ Guild: __________  
 

Mail this form and your check for $20.00 to CCQ,  P.O. Box 656, Arroyo Grande, Ca.  93421  

 

Y  Please make sure we have your current email address so you can receive our monthly 

newsletters and important email blasts.  

 

*****************************************************************  

____Directory    _____Paid List            ______Newsletter  

 February  

1 Margaret Coombs 

6 Darlene Rapp 

6 Karen Thomas 

13 Allison Lockwood 

14 Karen Barron 

15 Susie Garvin 

17 Margaret Vyne 

18 Lynn Girvin 

 Continued...  

19 Gerda Good 

19 Susan Jackson 

20 Alice Carter 

20 Ann McNeil 

22 Faye Sloan 

25 Alan Beck 

25 Lorna Erickson 

26 Linda Caldon 



CENTRAL COAST QUILTERS  

BLOCK OF THE MONTH GUIDELINES  

 

1. Use high quality, 100% cotton, pre-washed fabrics. 

2. Use ıò seam allowance. 

3. Press seams to the side rather than open, and press towards the darkest side whenever possible. 

4. Follow color requirements for fabric and/or thread as specified on pattern hand-out. 

5. When tracing onto fabric use a sharp #2 lead pencil. (DO NOT USE PEN) 

6. Measure your block when you are done to be sure it is the size specified on the pattern hand-out. (DO NOT 
SQUARE UP)) 

7. Any member who has paid membership dues is entitled to take the pattern hand-out and fabric provided. 

8. Members are not required to make a block every month. It is optional. 

9. When a member turns in her block, he/she is entitled to a drawing ticket. She will write her name on the back of the 
ticket and it will be placed in a drawing basket. 

10. Members may put their name in the drawing as many times as the amount of blocks he/she has made. 

11. Member who brings in a finished quilt top for show and tell is entitled to a ticket that will be included in the drawing 
basket 

12. There may be more than one drawing if enough blocks are turned in. 

13. The Block of the Month chairperson shall keep a record of winners and number of blocks turned in at each meeting. 

14. The name(s) of the winners will be given to the Newsletter Chairman for publication. 

Seven Sisters  

Calling all fat quarters!!  

In order to put together a few spectacular gift baskets, we are asking guild members to each donate one fat quarter. 

Please bring your donation to the February meeting. 

For more information:  Suzanne McDermott     =     805-534-9552     =     Suzanne-mcdermott@att.net 



Block of the Month Winner  

BOM  Mary Bray 

Door Prize Winners:  January  

Bettyôs Fabric  (SM) Lynda Holloway 

Beverlyôs (SLO) Lila 

Incredible Designs Mary Ann Henson 

Incredible Designs Rene Jennings 

Quilt Attic Marilyn Norton 

Quilting Cousins Marge Vyne 

Quilterôs Cupboard Tina Walker 

Quilterôs Cupboard Sharron Chanda 

PSI Woodworking Patti Christian 

The Quiltery Carol Werth 

Sew Stitchinô Kathy Rogers 

The Cotton Ball Janice Lucier 

Salon 132ðHaircut w/Alicia Erleen Leinsteiner 

NEW MEMBERS:   

 
Please welcome and add these quilters to your current directory. 

Dee Millar  
833 Pearl Drive 
Arroyo Grande, CA  93420 
(805)489-4394 
(805)550-6493 
Birthday 11/17 
email:  dmillar@byu.net  

Sher Austin  
882 Charles Street 
Grover Beach, CA  93433 
(805)489-0398 
(805)5501232 
Birthday 5/1 
email: seraustin@pacbell.net 

mailto:dmillar@byu.net
mailto:seraustin@pacbell.net


 

Superior MDF  
Shawn and Shari Maldonado  
971 Griffin Street, A -2 

Grover Beach, CA 93433  

Office: (805) 489-9919   Fax: (805) 489-9918 

superiormdf@yahoo.com 

CREATIVE PATCHES / Patricia 

Hughes  

Sunday 1pm ð 4:30pm, Monday ð noon -5pm 

Tuesday - Saturday 10am - 5pm 

136 N. Thompson Road, Ste. A., Nipomo, CA  93444  

(805) 929-3704 For classes here, supplies discounted  

Notions, Books, Quilting, Classes, Sewing, Patterns  

E-mail: patti@creativepatches.com  

www.creativepatches.com  

THE QUILT ATTIC / Gerry 

McGuire  

106 Bridge Street, Arroyo Grande, CA  93420  

For all your quilting & sewing needs . 

Monday -Saturday, 10 -5; Sunday, 12 -4 

Shop: (805) 474-0717 

Fax:   (805) 474-0717 

QUILTERõS CUPBOARD 

5275 El Camino Real  

Atascadero, CA 93422  

Shop:  (805)466-6995 

MondayñSaturday 10 -5 

LINDA  AIELLO -MADISON  

Broker Associate   

Real Estate Consultant 
License# 01423069 

Cell: 805 -689-1194 

Email:  coastalrealtor.linda@gmail.com  

Jones Goodell Associates, Inc. 

290 Station Way, Suite A 

Arroyo Grande, CA 93420 

 

Please patronize the following quilting & business affiliates of Central Coast Quilters,  

when you have need of these supplies and services:  

For more information  click here:  

http://www.sonshinequilting.net   

sewstitchinquiltshop@charter.net  

www.sewstitchinquiltshop.com   

Ads : are available for the 2013 newsletters. If you would like to advertise your business and become a CCQ sponsor please 

contact our newsletter editor, Karen Thomas:  newsletter@centralcoastquilters.org or 805-473-0303   

NOW is the time to ñrenewò for the 2013 yearly commitment. Ads are $35/year or a commitment of donating a door prize each 

month to be raffled at our monthly guild meetings.  Your AD is also shown on our website ñSponsorò page @ 

www.centralcoastquilters.org    

mailto:coastalrealtor.linda@gmail.com
http://www.sonshinequilting.net
mailto:sewstitchinquiltshop@charter.net


Designs by Joy  
Long Arm Machine Quilting / Joy Pickell  
Over 25 years Experience.  

P.O. Box 536 

Arroyo Grande, CA  93421  

By Appointment Only:  

(805) 474-5862  =  805-772-5505  =   jpick606@charter.net  

Sew Fun  

8775 El Camino Real  

Atascadero, CA 93422  

Shop:  (805) 462-9739 

Monday -Thursday 10 -6, Friday -Saturday 10 -5 

Sunday 12 -5 

Old Town Quilt Shop  

165A West Clark Avenue  

Orcutt, CA 93455  

Shop:  (805) 938-5870 

www.OldTownQuiltShopOrcutt.com  

Monday -Friday 10 -5:30, Saturday 10 -4 

Santa Maria Sewing Center  

127 E. Main Street  

Santa Maria, CA 93454  

Shop:  (805) 922-1784 

Fax:    (805) 925-7133 

info@santamariasewing.com  

www.santamariasewing.com  

Mon-Thurs 10 -6, Friday  10 -7:30, Sat 10-5, Sunday 12 -4 

Beverlyõs 

876 Higuera Street                         1637 E. Broadway  

San Luis Obispo, CA                       Santa Maria, CA  

Shop:  (805) 543-6433                    (805) 925-4118 

SLO   Monday -Friday 9 -9, Sat 9-8, Sunday 10 -7 

SM     Monday -Saturday 9 -8, Sunday 10 -6 

birch  

1244 pine street, suite d, paso robles, ca  

805-239-8888 

Corner of 13th and Railroad  

www.fabricworm.com    

QUILTINõ COUSINS /  
Shawn Lombardo  

330 Pomeroy, Pismo Beach, CA 93448  

Shop:  (805) 773-4988 

Open: Tuesday-Friday 10 -5, Saturday 10 -4 

BETTYõS FABRICS / Betty Pilkington  

1627 South Broadway               1229 Carmel Street  

Santa Maria, CA 93456              San Luis Obispo, CA  

Shop:  (805) 922-2181                Shop:  (805) 543-1990 

Fax:  (805) 922-9081 

SM  Monday -Friday 9:30 -8, Sat 9:30-5:30, Sunday 11 -4 

SLO  Monday -Friday 9:30 -6:30, Sat 9:30-5:30, Sun 11-4 

 Picking Daisies  

Modern Fabrics and Table Linens  

570 Higuera Street #120, San Luis Obispo, California 

93401   

805-783-2434 

Open TuesñSat   11:00am-5:15pm  Closed Sun & Mon  

Picking Daisies is located in downtown  

 

 

 

 

Please patronize the following quilting & business affiliates of Central Coast Quilters,  

when you have need of these supplies and services:  


